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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION



DATE:		June 1, 2015

TO:	Supervisor Patricia Jursik, Chair, Economic & Community Development Committee

FROM:	James Tarantino, Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services

SUBJECT:	MCAMLIS 2015 Update (Informational Only)


REQUEST 
[bookmark: _GoBack]There is no request at this time, this report is for informational purposes only.

BACKGROUND
The Milwaukee County Automated Mapping and Land Information System (MCAMLIS) has been providing location-based products and services (Data, Collaboration, and Capabilities) to Milwaukee County stakeholders, including municipalities, private utilities and citizens for over 25 years.  The Milwaukee County Land Information Office (MCLIO) has been working to increase the statute and exposure of MCAMLIS throughout the community in recent years.  

In 2013, MCLIO conducted a Business Needs Assessment (BNA) to help identify projects which would be of the most benefit to users and stakeholders of MCAMLIS.  Input was solicited from all 19 Milwaukee County municipalities and three utility companies, resulting in the production of a five-year plan.  Eight projects identified in the BNA were included in the 2015 budget, with an additional eight projects included in the 2016 budget request.

To accomplish the BNA goals, MCLIO has undertaken an aggressive workplan and project timeline.  The 2015 projects include, but are not limited to:

· Abandoning the MCAMLIS data distribution copyright, which allows users to freely access and distribute Milwaukee County data.  

· Achieving compliance with the 2013 Wisconsin Act 20 requirements, including the statewide parcel initiative. 

· Processing the 2015 Orthophotography/Oblique/LiDAR (elevation) Imagery collection.  





· Updating the Planimetric dataset, which includes all visible land features, to include major transportation corridors.

· Making available for online viewing and distribution seven sets of completed historical aerial photos for the years 1937, 1970, 1975, 1980, 1985 and 1990.

· Migrating the GIS web mapping site to new technology that can be used on tablets and other mobile devices, while also developing an application that will allow users to easily access property records in the field.

• 	Continued facilitation of the Milwaukee Municipal GIS Users Group (MMGUG) meetings, which bring together GIS professionals to collaborate and discuss current trends, technologies and local implementation of GIS needs. The next MMGUG meeting will be held at the UWM American Geographical Society Library (AGSL) on August 4, 2015.  For more information, visit: http://county.milwaukee.gov/mclio/about/mmgug.html. 

· MCLIO has also conducted the quarterly MCAMLIS Steering Committee meetings.


RECOMMENDATION 
There is no recommendation at this time, this report is for informational purposes only.

	Prepared by:  Kevin Bruhn, 
	Geographic Information Systems
	Manager
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